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Mississauga Cycling Advisory Committee 
 
 
Date: 
Time: 
Location: 

January 14, 2020 
6:30 PM 
Civic Centre, 2nd Floor 
Committee Room A 
300 City Centre Drive, Mississauga, Ontario, L5B 3C1 

 
Members Councillor Chris Fonseca Ward 3 (Chair) 

Anna Tran Citizen Member 
Earl Close Citizen Member 
Guy Winchester Citizen Member 

(Vice-Chair) 
Kris Hammel Citizen Member 
Jeff Fleming Citizen Member 
Paulina Pedziqiatr Citizen Member 
Rosanna Chacko Citizen Member 
Suzanne Doyle Citizen Member 

(Vice-Chair) 
Laiq Siddiqui Citizen Member 

   
Members Absent Larry Lindsay Citizen Member 

Sunil Sharma Citizen Member 
   
 
Present Agency Representatives/City Staff 
Manvir Tatla, Project Manager, Sustainable Transportation, Region of Peel 
Matthew Sweet, Manager, Active Transportation 
Raymond Lau, Project Manager – Engineering, Park Development 
Kimberly Hicks, Communications Advisor 
Stephanie Smith, Legislative Coordinator 
_____________________________________________________________________ 
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1. CALL TO ORDER – 6:30PM 

2. APPROVAL OF AGENDA 

Kimberly Kicks, Senior Communications Advisor introduced Megan Schabla, 
Communications Coordinator.   

3. DECLARATION OF CONFLICT OF INTEREST – Nil  

4. MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING 

4.1 Mississauga Cycling Advisory Committee Minutes - December 10, 2019 

Received (S. Doyle)  

5. PRESENTATIONS – Nil  

6. DEPUTATIONS – Nil  

7. PUBLIC QUESTION PERIOD - 15 Minute Limit 

Glenn Voakes, Resident spoke to item 8.1 and enquired about the progress that has 
been completed and questioned how many kilometers were delivered in 2018, 2019 and 
what is planned for 2020. Mr. Voakes further spoke to the number projects being 
deferred and the City of Mississauga's performance levels.  Fred Sandoval, Active 
Transportation Coordinator responded to questions and spoke to the 2018 completed 
kilometers. Councillor Fonseca spoke to quarterly input into capital projects from 
Members of the Committee and the reasons for deferrals of projects.  

Peter Sanster, Resident and enquired about support from the Peel Regional Police 
(PRP) regarding cycling. Councillor Fonseca spoke to the PRP and Corporate Security 
on Community Rides and future opportunity to involve PRP and Corporate Security. 
Matthew Sweet, Manager, Active Transportation spoke to strategically involving the PRP 
on the Committee.     

Nick Morrison, Resident, spoke to item 8.1 and enquired when the data from the bike 
counters would be made available on the open data portal. Fred Sandoval, Active 
Transportation Coordinator and Matthew Sweet, Manager, Active Transportation spoke 
to the data collected from the bike counters.  

Jonathan Giggs, Resident spoke to 9.1 and enquired about the Share the Road 
discounted community member ticket. Matthew Sweet, Manager, Active Transportation 
spoke to future discussion on the discounted community member ticket.  

 

8. MATTERS CONSIDERED 

8.1 Quarterly Cycling Program Update (30 minutes) 

Fred Sandoval, Active Transportation Coordinator spoke to the Quarterly Cycling 
Program Update.   
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Members of the Committee spoke to the matter and made the following comments: the 
reason for the deferral of the Winston Churchill Boulevard and Highway 403 project; the 
consultant for the Collegeway Project; the status for the Erin Mills Parkway bike lanes to 
connect to the BRT; communication for temporary detour signage to connect Erin Mills 
Parkway to the BRT; the status for bike lanes to connect to the new Community Center 
on Ninth Line; the need for additional crossings along the Ninth Creeks Trail; the need to 
work together with various Committees of Councils on a communication plan on the 
implementation of edge lines; the need for consistency on design between the Region of 
Peel and the City of Mississauga; the need for paint and signage at crossride locations 
to be very clearly laid out; and the need for standardization of curb transition.  

Mr. Sandoval responded to questions.  

RECOMMENDATION MCAC-0001-2020 

That the memorandum dated January 8, 2020 from Fred Sandoval, Active 
Transportation Coordinator entitled Quarterly Cycling Program Update be received. 

Received (K. Hammel)  

 

8.2 2019 Mississauga Bike Challenge Report (10 minutes) 

Matthew Sweet, Manager, Active Transportation spoke to the results from the 2019 
Mississauga Bike Challenge.  

Kris Hammel, Citizen Member noted that the number of registrations and the total 
number of participants do not add up. Suzanne Doyle, Citizen Member spoke to the 
number of participants and the promotion of the program.  Mr. Sweet responded to 
questions.  

RECOMMENDATION MCAC-0002-2020 

That the 2019 Mississauga Bike Challenge Report be received.  

 Received (J. Fleming)  

 

8.3 Bicycle Friendly Event Manual (10 minutes) 

Matthew Sweet, Manager, Active Transportation spoke to the Bicycle Friendly Event 
Manual and the coordination between staff and Committee Members to promote the 
manual.  

Members of the Committee spoke to opportunities for events to be bike friendly and 
promoting the event manual. Staff were directed to incorporate the manual at any events 
being held on Celebration Square and to provide the manual to BIA's.  
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RECOMMENDATION MCAC-0003-2020 

That the Bicycle Friendly Event Manual be received.  

 Received (L. Siddiqui) 

 

8.4 2020 Bike the Creek Involvement (5 minutes) 

Fred Sandoval, Active Transportation Coordinator spoke to the 2020 Bike the Creek 
event and enquired if any committee members would want to be involved. Councillor 
Fonseca noted that she would be participating in the event.  

 

8.5 MCAC Work Plan Review and Discussions (10 minutes) 

Suzanne Doyle, Citizen Member spoke to the MCAC Work Plan Review and next steps.  

Kris Hammel, Citizen member enquired about the involvement of the 2020 Community 
Rides. Councillor Fonseca spoke to the involvement with the GTAA for the 2020 
Community Rides. Matthew Sweet. Manager, Active Transportation spoke to the 
involvement of staff for the planning of rides, contacting previous marshals and that staff 
would contact the GTAA.  

RECOMMENDATION MCAC-0004-2020 

That the Mississauga Cycling Advisory Committee Work Plan Review be received.  

 Received (S. Doyle) 

 

8.6 Network and Technical Subcommittee Update (5 minutes) 

8.6.1 Bike Parking Project; Update and Member Participation (5 minutes) 

Kris Hammel, Citizen Member spoke to the Bike Parking Program and future 
involvement of Committee Members.  

 

8.7 Promotions and Communications Subcommittee Update (5 minutes) 

No discussion took place.  
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9. INFORMATION ITEM 

9.1 Share the Road Cycling Coalition January Update 

Councillor Fonseca spoke to the Ontario Bike Summit, discounted bike lights, the 
Wheels of Change Awards and encouraged members to attend the event. Direction was 
given to add this item to the February MCAC agenda for members to attend the Ontario 
Bike Summit.  

10. OTHER BUSINESS – Nil 

11. DATE OF NEXT MEETING - February 11, 2020 

12. ADJOURNMENT - 8:38PM (S. Doyle) 


